Minutes of 

the meeting of
Riccall Parish Council’s
Administration and Finance Committee
held on
4th September 2023 
7.30 pm at the former Methodist Chapel

The September meeting includes a review of the Council's Health and Safety procedures/policies
Attending: Cllrs Keen, Lee, Dawson and Tatterton. Sandra Botham- Clerk

46/AF   To receive and accept apologies for absence and declarations of    interest in items on the agenda

Cllr Lindsey had sent apologies for absence, which were accepted.

There were no declarations of interest.

47/AF   Minutes of previous meeting
It was noted that the minutes of the Administration and Finance Committee meeting held on 5th June 2023 were adopted at the RPC meeting held on 19th June 2023

48/AF
 Progress report and update
The Clerk reported briefly from the previous meeting, noting she had limited knowledge. A visit to look at Barlby PC’s website had not been carried out due to heavy workloads. It was noted that the provision of lap-tops or tablets had been cancelled and the ‘cloud’ would be considered as an alternative.
It was noted that the data input for July and August accounts had been completed by the Clerk. The VAT claim for 2022-2023 financial year ending had also been completed and submitted. Fusion had been sorting out IT issues and the Regen Centre now have a new WIFI for use of all occupants, which is now serving the PC office, as there were issues with the Chess WIFI. A request for further information for the AGAR had been received, and the further information had been provided.
49/AF    Internal audit
An Internal audit of 10% of the accounts for April, May & June 2023, and an internal audit of HMRC payments were completed and will be filed by the Clerk. 
50/AF   Council meeting procedures
Members considered ways of making full Council meetings as effective as 

possible. The Clerk will update the record of decision made on spending, to assist the A & F internal audits.
51/AF
   Funding Request



There were no funding requests.

There were no updates on existing grants.
52/AF  Policy Updates
The Health and Safety Policy annual review was considered. It was agreed that the H & S Lead Cllrs would be responsible for updating the current office policy, following new management of the Regen Centre, and staff returning to work at the office. A Risk Assessment will also be required. A policy will be prepared for the new office and community space at the former Methodist Church.
53/AF    Confidential Business

There were no staff issues/concerns to discuss.
The Chairman thanked those present and closed the meeting at 20.38pm
